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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

J uly 10th, 2018 will be our 
first Garden Party of the 

summer! Dinner on the 
Championship Golf Course in 
Ellie Dobler’s beautiful garden 
at 995 Fairway Boulevard will 
feature the “Free Market 
Warrior” Loren Spivack, 
speaking “On Capitalism and 
Humanity: the False 
Assumptions Underlying 
Environmentalism.” Loren will 

tell us how the excesses of environmentalism give 
capitalism a bad rap, when in fact capitalism has been 
the most effective protector of the environment and the 
greatest enhancer of human life in history. Practically 
everything we hear nowadays about environmentalism, 
human population and capitalism is false and causes 
people to make poor decisions. Loren’s thought-
provoking and lively presentation should help us 
counteract some of the wrong ideas “out there” that our 
friends, neighbors and family members may be fooled 
by. Each one, tell one! 

Three Republicans – Tim Callicrate, Sara Schmitz and 
Kendra Wong – survived the June 12th primary and will 
compete in the general election on November 6th for two 
seats on IVGID’s Board of Trustees. Sara and Tim are 
member and associate member (respectively) of our 
club. Our member and Past President Carol Del Carlo 
was officially reelected to a full six-year term on the 
Nevada System of Higher Education Board of Regents. 
Congratulations, Carol! Another member and our 
incumbent Assemblywoman Lisa Krasner was 
unopposed in the Republican Primary, but will be 
opposed by June Joseph, a Democrat in the general 
election. 

Our members want to know which candidates running in 
nonpartisan elections are Republicans, so we have 
posted on our website (at http://www.ivcbrw.org/election
-2018/local-republicans-running-for-office/) a list of all 
Republicans running for office that will be on our local 
ballot in 2018.  

We can be (very) cautiously optimistic about the 
outcome of the U.S.-North Korea summit, as are 

President Trump and our June speaker, Keith Hansen. 
Keith reminded us of the similarities between what is 
happening now (which he described as “a good first 
step”) and the initial steps taken by the old Soviet 
Union and the United States under the leadership of 
Ronald Reagan which eventually (that is, after five 
years!) led to the first meaningful nuclear arms-control 
treaty between the two adversaries, and eventually to 
other such treaties. President Trump has said repeatedly 
that there is no guarantee that anything will come of 
this, but he also seems to have changed the structure of 
incentives, so we can at least hope that Kim Jong-un 
will respond differently and more productively than he 
has in the past. In any case, Donald Trump appears to 
be a firm believer in Ronald Reagan’s maxim, “Trust 
but Verify!” 

Patricia Moser Morris 

“Each One Bring One” – Let’s 
Recruit New Members! 

Our club is a great but underappreciated resource for our 
community. We have terrific speakers – could Keith Hansen’s 
presentation have been more topical? – who teach us things 
we really need to know when we need to know them. Our 
July speaker’s topic (“On Capitalism and Humanity: The 
False Assumptions Underlying Environmentalism”) is a 
particularly good opportunity to attract your like-minded 
friends and relatives to experience what our club offers. And 
bring your children and grandchildren – God knows what little 
opportunity they have nowadays to hear the truth about this 
subject! 

W e must never remain 
silent in the face of 

bigotry. We must condemn 
those who seek to divide us. 
In all quarters and at all times, 
we must teach tolerance and 

denounce racism, anti-Semitism and all ethnic or 
religious bigotry wherever they exist as 
unacceptable evils. We have no place for haters in 
America – none, whatsoever. 

– Ronald Reagan 
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About our Speaker, 
LOREN SPIVACK 

L oren Spivack, 
“The Free Market 

Warrior,” was born and 
raised in Massachusetts 
and spent most of his 
adult life in New York 
City. Before becoming 
active in politics, 
Spivack worked for 
several non-profits and 
as a management 

consultant for both profit and non-profit 
companies. 

Spivack founded “Free Market Warrior” in 2009 
in an effort to make a positive difference in 
American politics and economics. 

His “Free Market Warrior” store was expelled 
from Concord Mills Mall in North Carolina in 
July of 2009 for selling material critical of the 
Obama Administration. (Mall owners, Simon 
Property Group, are major Democratic donors.) 
Since then Loren has devoted his time to teaching 
conservative groups about free market 
economics. He conducts “Economic Literacy” 
seminars across the United States. So far, 
Spivack has delivered his famous seminar on 
“Economic Literacy” to over 200 groups in 20 
states.   

Spivack is also the author of The New Democrat, 
a parody history of the Obama administration, 
based on a famous children’s book. With pitch-
perfect rhyme and clever illustrations, The New 
Democrat transforms the political personalities of 
our times into cartoon 
characters in a conservative 
morality play.    

Spivack’s second book, The 
Gorax, is an anti-
environmentalism/pro 
capitalism parody starring 
Al Gore and presenting his 
movement as a threat to 
American freedom and 

standard of living. Once again Spivack is both 
funny and poignant as he makes the case that 
capitalism (represented by the “Onepercentler”) is 
the real victim of environmental extremists who 
destroy prosperity without achieving even their 
own goals. Along the way, Spivack takes well- 
aimed shots at everything from “The Fed” to the 
teachers unions. The Gorax came out on July 1, 
2013. 

Mr. Spivack lives in Massachusetts with his wife 
and three of their six children (the other three 
having grown up.) 

SPECIAL EVENT HAPPENING  
IN SEPTEMBER 

W e are planning 
an exciting 

fundraising event for 
this September 11th 
and would like your 
help and support in 
making it a roaring 
success. 

The event is a special 
luncheon with a tongue
-in-cheek “fashion 
show” featuring 
historical and present-
day “first ladies” 

wearing the fashions of their eras. Joanellen 
Slocumb is organizing this event and has identified 
women from our club and other Northern Nevada 
Republican women’s clubs who bear a resemblance 
to various first ladies. It’s sure to be a memorable 
event with good food and lots of laughs. 

Even though our club is not considered a 501 (c) 
(3) charitable organization, we do support college 
scholarships, “We the People,” “Red White and 
Tahoe Blue” and various veteran organizations as 
well as our other club activities.  In fact, we are 
including a silent auction and raffle prizes (with the 
luncheon and fashion show) to raise money for the 
partial college scholarship that we award to an 
Incline High School senior every year as well as 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4 
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other activities. 
Thus, we need a 
variety of items 
to be offered 
either at auction 
or raffle. 

Please support 
our college 
scholarship 
fund by:  

(1) donating an item to be included in the silent 
auction or raffle; and/or  

(2) asking vendors and businesses that you have a 
relationship with to donate appropriate items.  

Examples of popular items include but are not 
limited to: bottles of wine or other alcohol; gift 
certificates to restaurants, stores or services; 
household items; jewelry; and vacation getaways. 
Vendors and business owners or managers are most 
likely to donate items when the request comes from 
a known customer or client, so your relationship is 
key to obtaining any of these items. Please be sure 
to tell the businesses who donate that we will give 
them publicity in the program and in our newsletter. 

Experience tells us that donated items can be 
combined into a package that often auctions for 
more than the individual items alone would. When 
you have reached a decision on your personal 
donation or have a commitment for a donation by a 
vendor, please notify either Ronnie Bayduza or 
Nancy Pringle of our club, who will gather the 
items being donated. Ronnie can be reached at 
ronniebayduza@reagan.com or at (775)386-3907; 
and Nancy can be reached at (775)832-3002. 
Businesses that prefer to donate by mail may send 
donations to: IVCBRW, P.O. Box 3009, Incline 
Village NV 89450. Please notify us of your 
donations by August 15th so that we have time to 
prepare them for the auction.  

With your help, we can make this event both 
successful and memorable. Thank you in advance 
for your participation in this promising and 
exciting event. 

Patricia Moser Morris, mosermorris@gmail.com 
(c) 760-577-5057; (h) 775-298-2047 

SEPTEMBER EVENT 
QUOTES AND GREAT 

AMERICAN THOUGHTS 
 

 
 

“Do not let anyone claim tribute of 
American patriotism if they even attempt 
to remove religion from politics.” 
– George Washington’s Farewell Address 
to Nation 
 
“Sure I wave the American flag. Do you 
know a better flag to wave? Sure I love my 
country with all her faults. I’m not 
ashamed of that, never have been, never 
will be.” 
– John Wayne 
 
“America was established not to create 
wealth but to realize a vision, to realize an 
ideal – to discover and maintain liberty 
among men.” 
– Woodrow Wilson 
 
“We have no government armed with 
power capable of contending with human 
passions unbridled by morality and 
religion. Our constitution was made for a 
moral and religious people… it is wholly 
inadequate to the government of any 
other…” 
– John Quincy Adams 
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Keith Hansen, expert on nuclear arms control 
and our speaker on “U.S. National Security 
Challenges Dealing with the North Korean 

Threat” at our June luncheon. 

Cher Daniels, 
Northern Director 
for the Nevada 
Federation of 
Republican 
Women, updates 
the club on 
Federation events. 

Yolanda Knaak, 
Legislative Chair 

of both the club 
and the Nevada 

Federation of 
Republican 

Women briefs us 
on legislative 

issues at the June 
meeting. 

Left to right: Beverly Hughes, Paul Smith, 
Kimberly Strassel, Linda Smith and Patricia 
Moser Morris. Photo was taken at the NPRI 
dinner that featured Kimberly Strassel, op-ed 
columnist for the Wall Street Journal and author 
of the recently published book, The Intimidation 
Game: How the Left is Silencing Free Speech. 
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Incline Village-Crystal Bay Republican Women are 
proud to recognize graduating Incline High School 
senior Edward Parkhill for his thought-provoking 

and well-crafted essay. 

 

 My Goals in “MAKING 
AMERICA GREAT AGAIN” 

by Edward Parkhill 

“I want to ‘Make America Great Again,’” was the 
thought that ran through my mind as I put on my hat 
emblazoned with these same words. It was 
Homecoming Spirit Week at my high school and the 
theme for the day was “Pennsylvania Avenue.” 
Images of the White House and 
Old Glory made me feel quite 
patriotic. I had even purchased 
my lid on Pennsylvania Avenue 
when I visited Washington D.C. 
with the United Nations 
Pilgrimage for Youth. I traveled 
for two weeks with students my 
age from across the United 
States, Canada and Europe. It 
seemed only fitting to honor the 
current president and first lady 
of our great country and their 
predecessors. Normally, hats are 
not permitted at school but 
today we had the blessing of the 
administration -- or so I thought. 

I walked into the school proudly wearing my hat and 
headed to my guitar class. My friend also wore his 
MAGA hat that day to class. My classmates made a 
few comments and we discussed the “Pennsylvania 
Avenue” theme and what we thought it meant to 
“Make America Great Again.” Our teacher led a 
respectful conversation, and no one seemed 
offended and we continued with our lesson for the 
day. In the middle of class my friend and I were 
called out of class by a school official. She asked us 
to remove our MAGA hats because they were 
offensive. We were told that wearing our hats was 
making other students sad and perhaps it would 
cause potential violence. We politely refused to take 
them off and told her that we were proud to be 

Americans and that we wanted to show support 
to our President, no matter who he or she was, 
because we love America. I also told her that 
we were just trying to show school spirit in 
honor of spirit week. She told us it was the 
student government’s fault for leading us to 
believe that “Pennsylvania Avenue” had 
anything to do with the president in the first 
place. We didn’t know what to say to that 
comment. My friend was also told by another 
administrator that wearing a Hillary Clinton hat 
would have been okay because he would be the 
only one offended. I had read about this sort of 
thing happening in other schools, but I did not 
think that this would be such a problem at 
Incline High School. We live in the United 
States. We have freedom of speech and this 

was clearly a violation of that 
right.   

I am a graduating senior this 
year, and this experience had 
an impact on me. I want to 
make a difference and “Make 
America Great Again.” I will 
fight for the right to stand up 
and speak my mind. I think 
that education is about 
listening to the opinions of 
others whether I agree with 
their ideas or not. I plan to 
attend a school that protects 
my first amendment right. Last 
year, the University of Florida 

after much consideration, allowed Richard 
Spencer, the leader of a white supremist 
movement, to speak on their campus. This did 
not mean that they supported his vile and 
hateful ideas, it meant that they maintained his 
first amendment right to speak. It taught the 
students that expression of ideas and debate, 
even ones that we vehemently oppose, are 
principles that our country was founded upon. 

 I plan to keep an open mind about the people 
that I meet. One thing that I believe I can do to 
“Make America Great Again” is to accept 
everyone for who they are. Classifying and 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 7 
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segregating people and focusing on differences 
does not bring us together as a nation. Each 
person has a unique heritage, culture, religion 
and way of thinking. When I traveled on the 
United Nations trip, I met kids that were not 
like me and that was the best part. I made 
friendships based on our differences. We 
shared our music, culture, politics and laughed 
about each other’s accents. When I start 
college, I hope that my roommate and new 
friends will teach me about their differences 
too. It would be very boring if we were all the 
same.  

I will show my pride and respect for my 
country to “Make America Great Again.” We 
live in the greatest country on earth! Burning 
our flag or kneeling during the national anthem 
does not set a good example. Our soldiers fight 
to protect us and our rights, and they deserve 
our support. We must look out for each other 
and help those in need. A few weeks ago, just 
before Easter, I volunteered at the Village 
Church. I loaded boxes of food into the cars of 
families in need. This was such a simple way to 
help, but those people were so happy to have 
the assistance. A little kindness will make a 
difference and hopefully will bring our divided 
country together again. 

When my friend and I wore our MAGA hats to 
school that day, we did not realize that it would 
start a ripple through our community. That 
night when we attended the homecoming 
football game, to our surprise, we had several 
parents approach us wearing their own MAGA 
hats! They wanted to speak up too and they 
told us that we had their support. Many parents 
and community members, without prompting, 
wrote letters on our behalf to the school 
administration supporting our right to free 
speech. Although I understand that the school 
administration must provide a safe 
environment for all students, they did not 
encourage debate or discussion as our guitar 
teacher did. He may not have agreed with our 
political views, but he supported our right to 
speak and respectfully gave each of his 
students a voice. As I move forward and leave 
high school, I learned that even the simple act 

of wearing a MAGA hat to school can make a 
difference in a community. Let us come together as 
a nation with a strong sense of pride, and let’s 
“MAKE AMERICA GREAT AGAIN.” 

PROPOSED NATIONAL POPULAR 
VOTE INTERSTATE COMPACT 

THREATENS YOUR VOTE 
Please Take Action! 

 

T he National Popular Vote Interstate Compact (NPVIC) 
is the Democrats’ attempt to get rid of the Electoral 

College. Our Electoral College assures that the U.S. 
President and Vice President are elected with broad support 
from citizens throughout the country, rather than just 
concentrated in several population centers. Currently, when 
Presidential and Vice-Presidential candidates win a state, 
the winning candidates get all the electoral votes of that 
state. But after a state votes in the NPVIC as law, then 
regardless of how a state votes in a presidential election, all 
of its electoral votes will go to the candidates (Presidential 
and Vice-Presidential) who get the majority of the national 
popular vote.  
There are currently 12 states with a total of 170 electoral 
votes that have already voted the NPVIC into law. If states 
with 270 electoral votes – i.e., a majority of the total number 
of electoral votes -- approve the NPVIC, then the Electoral 
College will have been effectively abolished, and the 
Democrats will have succeeded in their plan to ‘work around’ 
the provision in the Constitution that establishes and 
empowers the Electoral College.  
The 13 states that have already voted the NPVIC into law 
are Maryland, New Jersey, Illinois, Hawaii, Washington, 
Massachusetts, Vermont, California, Rhode Island, New 
York, the District of Columbia and (unfortunately) most 
recently, Connecticut. The states that have NPVIC 
legislation pending in their current legislative sessions are 
Pennsylvania, Ohio and North Carolina. If you know anyone 
that lives in these three states, please contact them. Ask 
them to contact their state legislators and governor and ask 
for a NO vote on the NPVIC.  
Thank you for being involved politically; we have our work 
cut out for us!  

Yolanda Knaak  
NvFRW Legislative Chair and IV/CB Republican Women 

Legislative Chair  
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Taking Care of the American 
Flag – See you July 4th! 

by Kay Lehr, Americanism Chair 

T raditional guidelines call for displaying the 
flag often – especially on national and state 

holidays. Each year on our national holiday July 
4th, we see flags displayed and waving 
everywhere! 

Public Law 
94-344, 
known as the 
Federal Flag 
Code, 
contains rules 
for handling 
and 
displaying the 
U.S. flag. For 

instance, the flag should be displayed only from 
sunrise to sunset although if the flag is 
illuminated, it can be displayed in darkness. The 
flag should not be subject to weather damage; 
therefore it should not be displayed during the 
rain, snow and windstorms unless it is an all-
weather flag.  

The language in the federal code makes clear that 
the flag is a living symbol and should be cared for 
with the utmost respect. The flag should not be 
soiled and, if so, it should be professionally 
cleaned. Gratefully in our community, Incline 
Cleaners at 889 Tahoe Blvd, Incline Village, will 
clean American Flags at no cost. Should you have 
a flag that needs to be cleaned, contact Mike Trute 
at 775-831-1672 at Incline Cleaners. 

If your flag is tattered, it needs to be destroyed in 
an official ceremony. Red White and Tahoe Blue 
has scheduled such a ceremony for July 2nd, at 
8:30 p.m. at Incline Beach. If you have never 
attended a flag retirement ceremony, I strongly 
recommend it. I think you’ll find it to be very 
moving. To all patriotic Republicans, I hope to see 
you and your families celebrating July 4th from 
Saturday June 30 through fireworks on the beach 
on July 4th! 

The Story of the Fourth of July 

W e celebrate American Independence Day on 
the Fourth of July every year. We think of 

July 4, 1776, as a day that represents the Declaration 
of Independence and the birth of the United States 
of America as an independent nation.  

But July 4, 1776 wasn't the day that the Continental 
Congress decided to declare independence (they did 
that on July 2, 1776). It wasn’t the day we started the 
American Revolution either (that had happened back 
in April 1775). And it wasn't the day Thomas 
Jefferson wrote the first draft of the Declaration of 
Independence (that was in June 1776). Or the date on 
which the Declaration was delivered to Great Britain 
(that didn't happen until November 1776). Or the 
date it was signed (that was August 2, 1776). 

So what did happen on July 4, 1776? 

The Continental Congress approved the final 
wording of the Declaration of Independence on July 
4, 1776. They'd been working on it for a couple of 
days after the draft was submitted on July 2nd and 
finally agreed on all of the edits and changes.  

July 4, 1776, became the date that was included on 
the Declaration of Independence, and the fancy 
handwritten copy that was signed in August (the 
copy now displayed at the National Archives in 
Washington, D.C.) It’s also the date that was printed 
on the Dunlap Broadsides, the original printed copies 
of the Declaration that were circulated throughout the 
new nation. So when people thought of the 
Declaration of Independence, July 4, 1776 was the 
date they remembered. 
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“…you might live in a nation that was 
founded by geniuses but is run by 

idiots.” 
 

by Comedian Jeff Foxworthy via Facebook 
 
 If  plastic water bottles are okay, but plastic bags are 

banned, you might live in a nation (state) that was 
founded by geniuses but is run by idiots.  

 If you can get arrested for hunting or fishing without a 
license, but not for entering and remaining in the 
country illegally — you might live in a nation that was 
founded by geniuses but is run by idiots.  

 If you have to get your parents' permission to go on a 
field trip or to take an 
aspirin in school, but not 
to get an abortion — you 
might live in a nation that 
was founded by geniuses 
but is run by idiots.  

 If you MUST show your 
identification to board an 
airplane, cash a check, 
buy liquor, or check out a 
library book and rent a 
video, but not to vote for 
who runs the government 
— you might live in a 
nation that was founded by geniuses but is run by 
idiots.  

 If the government wants to prevent stable, law-abiding 
citizens from owning gun magazines that hold more 
than ten rounds, but gave twenty F-16 fighter jets to 
the crazy muslim leaders in Egypt — you might live in 
a nation that was founded by geniuses but is run by 
idiots.  

 If, in the nation's largest city, you can buy two 16-
ounce sodas, but not one 24-ounce soda, because 24-
ounces of a sugary drink might make you fat — you 
might live in a nation that was founded by geniuses 
but is run by idiots.  

 If an 80-year-old woman who is confined to a 
wheelchair or a three-year-old girl can be strip-

searched by the TSA at the airport, but a woman 
in a burka or a hijab is only subject to having her 
neck and head searched — you might live in a 
nation that was founded by geniuses but is run 
by idiots.  

 If your government believes that the best way to 
eradicate trillions of dollars of debt is to spend 
trillions more — you might live in a nation that 
was founded by geniuses but is run by idiots.  

 If a seven-year-old boy can be thrown out of 
school for saying his teacher is "cute" but 
hosting a sexual exploration or diversity class in 
grade school is perfectly acceptable — you 
might live in a nation that was founded by 
geniuses but is run by idiots.  

 If hard work and 
success are met with 
higher taxes and more 
government regulation 
and intrusion while not 
working is rewarded with 
Food Stamps, WIC 
checks, Medicaid 
benefits, subsidized 
housing, and free cell 
phones — you might live 
in a nation that was 
founded by geniuses but 
is run by idiots.  

 If you pay your mortgage faithfully, denying 
yourself the newest big-screen TV, while your 
neighbor buys iPhones, time shares, a wall-sized 
do-it-all plasma screen TV and new cars, and the 
government forgives his debt when he defaults 
on his mortgage — you might live in a nation 
that was founded by geniuses but is run by 
idiots. 

 If being stripped of your Constitutional right to 
defend yourself makes you more “safe” 
according to the government — you might live 
in a nation that was founded by geniuses but is 
run by idiots. 

Source: https://www.usasupreme.com/jeff-foxworthy
-might-live-nation-founded-geniuses-run-idiots/ 
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INCLINE VILLAGE/CRYSTAL BAY REPUBLICAN  
WOMEN’S CLUB 2018 EVENTS CALENDAR 

 
 

DATE EVENT LOCATION RSVP BY 
 
July 10 Dinner on the Championship Home of Ellie Dobler July 6 
 Golf Course 
August 14 Annual Garden Party Home of Janet Pahl August 10 
September 11 Monthly Luncheon/Fashion Show The Chateau September 7 
October 9 Monthly Luncheon The Chateau October 5 
November 13 Monthly Luncheon The Chateau November 9 
December 11 Annual Christmas Party and  The Chateau  December 7 
 Officers’ Installation (Luncheon) 

 
Note: Regular monthly meetings take place on the second Tuesday of each month at The Chateau, 955 
Fairway Boulevard, Incline Village, Nevada. RSVPs are due the Friday before the event. May, July, and 
August will be evening events. 
 

2018 Election Calendar 
– Registration and Voting – 

 
General Election is  
November 6, 2018 

 
Register to Vote:  
- Mail: Postmarked by October 9, 2018 
- Online: October 18, 2018 
- In-Person: October 16, 2018 

Early Voting:  
- Begins: October 20, 2018 
- Ends: November 2, 2018 

Absentee Ballot:  
- Request: October 30, 2018 
- Return: November 6, 2018 

5 Things You May Not Know about  
Donald Trump 

 

1. Trump's grandparents anglicized their name from Drumpf. His 
grandfather Friedrich and grandmother Elisabeth were born in 
Germany and immigrated to the United States. Their son Fred Trump 
married Donald Trump’s mother Mary Ann MacLeod, who was born in 
Scotland and met Donald Trump’s father during a vacation trip to 
New York. 

2. While Donald Trump did inherit wealth from his father, he is personally responsible for 
accumulating the great bulk of his fortune. Trump’s father built affordable rental housing, mostly in 
Brooklyn and Queens in New York City. He had a net wealth estimated at between $250 million 
and $400 million at the time of his death, but his four surviving children were heirs. By 2011, 
Donald Trump's business dealings had boosted his fortune to $2.4 billion, according to Forbes. 
One estimate now places his worth at $4.1 billion; another maintains it is as high as $7 billion. 
3. Trump's parents sent him to a military school, New York Military Academy, when he was 13 
years old. While there he played varsity football, varsity soccer, and was captain of his varsity 
baseball team. 
4. Trump's oldest sister, Maryanne Trump Barry, served as a federal appeals court judge. She 
was nominated for the post by President Bill Clinton in 1999 and unanimously confirmed by the 
Senate. Prior to that, she had a seat on the United States District Court for the District of New 
Jersey. 
5. Trump prefers cherry-vanilla ice cream. He also loves hamburgers and meat loaf, he once told 
Us Weekly, but he doesn't drink coffee, tea, or alcohol, and eats only the toppings on pizza, 
discarding the dough. And he eats lunch at his desk. 
Source: https://www.newsmax.com/thewire/donald-trump-things-you-may/2015/06/15/id/650573/ 
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A nation that cannot control its borders is not a nation. – President Ronald Reagan 


